










































































































































BHL Group  

South Creek West  Cobbitty Sub-Precinct 5 (Part) 62 

This traffic study shows that the Cobbitty  Sub-Precinct 5 (Part) ILP is feasible and represents an improved proposal 

over assumptions made in the LCM reporting: 

 The study uses a modelling methodology that was developed in collaboration with TfNSW, showing a 

willingness to work with TfNSW and DPHI to achieve an appropriate outcome for the future.  

 All sub-arterial and collector roads will be bus-capable, enabling all populated areas of the Precinct to be within 

400m distance of a bus route. 

with recent DPHI planning for the area. 

 All roads are proposed to have footpaths on both sides, active transport can be one of the most convenient 

modes for short-distance trips. The road network is grid-like in structure, providing numerous crossing 

opportunities and reducing travel distance between residential areas and the town centre.  

 The package of works updates on the land use assumptions made in the STFM to align with the proposed and 

recently approved land use, showing a willingness to put forward reasonable and realistic assumptions for the 

future. 

 The findings indicated that The Northern Road is upgraded to a 6-lane corridor north of the Bringelly 

Interchange and to an 8-lane corridor south of the Bringelly Interchange. 

 An investigation into the importance of the Outer Sydney Orbital (OSO) concluded that although there is a 

reduction in the throughput on The Northern Road, it did not have an impact on the upgrade requirements. 

in the planning proposal, these can be mitigated by appropriate gateway conditions and a good working 

relationship with Government agencies post-gateway. 

The following next steps are proposed: 

 Council and TfNSW provide comments as a part of the lodgement process with Council. 

 Council lodgement of the planning proposal, followed by DPHI gateway determination. 

 It is proposed to convene a Project Steering Group with Council, DPHI, TfNSW and the proponent to use as a 

means of resolving technical issues during the development of a Transport Mobility and Access Plan (TMAP). 

 Following gateway approval, SCT Consulting will prepare a TMAP Scoping Note that agrees on the technical 

scope that would satisfy any relevant gateway conditions, for the approval of the steering committee. 

 Post-gateway investigation is suggested to determine the feasibility of implementing a bus rapid transit route on 

The Northern Road to provide more efficient options for travel. 
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